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In Writing

The 2021 duck
hunting season

THE Game Management Authority (GMA) has
allowed duck shooting to go ahead in 2021,
despite a catastrophic decline in numbers of
many species in the past few years.

The GMA has bans on Grey Teal and Chestnut
Teal in some areas and outright bans on Freckled
Duck, Australasian Shoveler, Blue-billed duck
and Musk Duck.

That will not always protect them, as many
hunters cannot distinguish one species from
another, especially in the poor early morning
light.

Nor will many be charged for shooting non-
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target species - few shooters pick up birds shot
illegally.

There are also far too few police or wildlife officers.
to exert any control on most of the wetland areas
that will be shot over.

Readers may remember the heart-warming sight
on ABC TV of the rescue of several baby Pacific
Black Ducks that had been swept into a roadside
drain in Melbourne.

Those ducklings will most likely be shot this year.

One of the significant problems in Victoria is that
there are so few sanctuary areas where ducks
may not be shot.

The GMA and DELWP have steadfastly refused to
make any concession on that issue.

Except for a few small water bodies such as Lake
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Hamilton, there are no sanctuaries in south-west
Victoria.

Two that we had, Lake Linlithgow and Lake
Bulrush, had their status revoked in 1985 and
efforts to regain that status have been refused.

Does that seem bloody-minded to you? Is it ‘all
or nothing’ for the GMA and the Nationals?

National Peter Walsh continues to bleat about
how much the country benefits from duck
hunting.

His statement that hunters ‘generate $356
million a year for the State’ and the short season
would ‘cost the regions thousands of dollars’ is
nonsense that continues to be trotted out by the
GMA and the minister.

The GMA funded the report about five years ago
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and claim that duck shooting is of great economic
benefit to rural communities.

However, there has been no credible,
independent economic impact studies to support
that report.

The GMA-funded study was based on a small
survey of shooters and appears to credit
expenditure in the rural areas that would most
likely have been spent in the urban areas.

The major deficiency of the study was that it did
not take any account of possible adverse impacts
to the wider community and the cost to the State
of regulation and compliance.

This omission of costs to taxpayers and the
adverse impacts on tourism was ignored.

Domestic tourism was worth $80 billion to
Australia annually.

By comparison, the returns from duck hunting is
miniscule.

Studies show that most tourists avoid areas
where shooting occurs.

Tourists  generally dislike seeing animals
slaughtered for sport in public places and they
dislike the poor behaviour of many shooters.

Most importantly, however, they cannot get close
to waterbirds at those wetlands in any season.

The birds take flight in anticipation of gunfire
when any person comes within about 200 m
range.

We would all benefit by disbanding the GMA,
avoiding the costs of regulation and compliance,
and putting the money into regional tourism, with
birdwatching as part of the attraction.

The truth may well be that duck hunting results in
a significant LOSS to the rural economy and the
state.

For those who have no empathy for the wildiife
that is butchered each year, or for the extinction
of some species, that should be something to
consider.

Rod Bird,
Hamilton




